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August 17, 1998

Mary A Gade, Director

Minois Frvironmental Protection Agency
1021 North Grand Avenue East

P.0. Box 19276

Springfield, Mhnois 62794-9276

Dear Director Gszr—f\
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pmvidedmeﬁxlinﬁnmﬁnndmingtﬁemm?m' Tpati 2nd we will continue to rely az the exprertise
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Local send available for beach nounshment contaios asbestos materinls. IDNR staff have
reviewed the Iimois Environmental Protection Act (Act) with regard to this issue, and it is not
clear if sand contaimimg asbestos meets the definition of “waste" as cutlined in Section 3.53 , if it
is an “Industrial Process Waste™ as defined in Section 3.17 ar if it is considered a “Special Waste”
a5 defined m Section 5.45. Our conpern is answering whether sand containing asbesios is
considered 2 “waste”. I 5o, this may indicate that “Disposal” 25 defined ugder Section 3.08 of
the Act could apply to the Departments sand menagement activitics. If placement and or disposal
does occur per the Act, then will the Departments sand manegement activities be subject to
requirements outiimed under IIl. Admin. Code Subtitle G, Section 8117  In addition, if treatment
ofmmmmkmwmmwswonﬂa)dﬂem@ﬁy?

mwk@Mtummmw COnCTIRS 35 SO0 8s poss bie so that
our nutrient sand frogram can contioue. i would be most helpful for Minois EPA to provide us
with 2 waste detemipation with regard to the use of sand that contains asbestos materials.

Thank you for yourcoutinued support on the Minois Beach project. We nerd 10 move promptly
on this master and appreciate your assistance. 1 ook forward 1o your reply.

Sincerely, -

(;ngadLiij 2 N
“-&—-‘—-
Brent Manming
Director -
Johm Comerio




ILLINO1S ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

1021 North Grand Avenue East, P.O. Box 19276, Springfield, llinois 627949276 Mary A. Gade, Director

(217)782-3397
(TDD: 217-782-9143)

November 13, 1998

Brent Manning, Director

Hhnois Department of Natural Resources
524 South Second Street

Springfield, Tlincis 62701-1787

Dear Director Manning;

This letteris to respond to your August 17, 1998 letter regarding the Department’s santl management
program at Ilinois State Beach State Park. Your concern is that the “sand available for beach
nourishment contains asbestos materials.” This raises the issue of whether that sand is “waste™ and
what regulatory requirements may be applicable.

It would appear that the sand containing asbestos materials would be a waste as an “industrial process

’ waste™ or a “pollution control waste” when removed from its original location, and would require

%‘ proper management and disposal. Placing these additional asbestos materials on the Illinois State
. Beach would constitute a disposal of that waste, so ¥ must recommend against it.

If you have any further questions, please contact me.
Sincerely, 7
U o0 S
Mary A. Gade '
Director

cC: Al Grosboll
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